Town of Jefferson

Office of the Planning Board

Minutes

January 25, 2022
Members present:  Chairman Michael Meehan; Gil Finch, Jason Call, Donna Laurent, Mike Smith, alternate; Bob Roy, alternate; Kevin Meehan, Selectmen’s representative 
Absent:  Wayne Kellner, alternate  
Others present:  Charlene Wheeler, Board secretary
In the absence of regular Board members, Bob Roy and Mike Smith were designated voting members for this meeting.

Minutes
A motion was made by Jason Call to approve the minutes of the January 11, 2022 meeting as read, seconded by Donna Laurent.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
NH Planning and Land Use Regulation Handbook, 2021-2022 edition

The latest edition of the handbook used as an important reference guide by Planning Board members was distributed to each member and Board secretary, plus there is an additional master copy for the town office.  These handbooks are purchased at a reduced cost through North Country Council.
   Financial Report

A final summary for 2021, January through December was examined by the Board.  Jason Call made the motion to accept the report, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
Communications
The Board secretary reviewed the current terms of office for each of the Board members.  The three-year terms expire in March on a rotating basis.
Copies of Selectmen’s minutes can be read on the town’s website and any questions brought to the next Planning Board meeting.
Jason Call told the Board members he was able to watch a portion of the hearing on NH Senate Bill 249 proposing new regulations on short term rental units.  A discussion followed about the impact of the increase of such properties especially in towns where there is lots of tourist activities.

Town Report

Board members reviewed the draft of its yearly report to the town.  There was one typo noted and corrected.  Jason Call made the motion to submit the report to the town as corrected, seconded by Bob Roy.  The vote to accept the motion was unanimous.
The Board’s next regular meeting date is February 8, 2022.
Mike Smith made the motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gil Finch.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

_________________________

Charlene Wheeler

Secretary to the Board
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